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Members Present:  Lauren Meier, Lisa Harrington, Radha Iyengar, Terry McCarthy Ellen O’Brien 
Cushman 
Others Present: Staff Planner Spencer Gober 
 
The meeting was convened at 8 am.   
 
Given that the CPA McLean Barn Stabilization project was approved by Town Meeting on May 7th, a brief 
review of the presentation, questions and discussion at Town Meeting was held.  
 
Lauren Meier did a masterful job of presenting the case for this project.  As anticipated, there were 
some reservations expressed by  Town Meeting Members who preferred to know a final use for the 
Barn before investing the money to stabilize the Barn.  In addition, some seem to believe that the use of 
the historic “bucket” of funds could somehow be used instead for recreation/open space which is not 
the case.  Final vote 181 in favor, 59 opposed.  
 
it’s time to look forward.  Now we will work with Spencer, Sullivan and Vogt to create the RFP (Request 
for Proposals) to actually perform the Spencer, Sullivan & Vogt Stabilization work as articulated by the 
Conditions Assessment Report.  A vote was taken to authorize Spencer, Sullivan & Vogt to go ahead with 
development of the RFP materials in anticipation of committee review commencing in July. 
 
Committee meeting adjourned at 8:45 AM.  
 
 
 


